PARISH OF SAINT AUGUSTINE OF HIPPO

Woodland Road, St. Austell PL25 4RA

Telephone: 01726 73838

Email: staustellcatholicparish@gmail.com

Website: www.augustineofhippo.org.uk

Parish Priest
Fr. Peter Morgan

Parish Deacon Rev. John Sanders Tel: 01726 74911

frpetermorgan@aol.com

There is usually someone in the parish office to receive calls on weekday mornings.

TWENTIETH WEEK IN ORDINARY TIME (Year B) Sunday 16th August 2015 The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary TIMES OF MASSES & SERVICES

Saturday	15th Aug	10.30 a.m.	
		6.00 p.m.	(Paul Munro RIP)
Sunday	16th Aug	8.30 a.m.	(The Parish)
		10.30 a.m.	(Johanna Cox RIP)
Monday	17th Aug	12.05 p.m.	
Tuesday	18th Aug	7.00 p.m.	(Canon Patrick Carey RIP)
Wednesday	19th Aug	10.30 a.m.	(Denis & Toni Munro)
Thursday	20th Aug	10.00 a.m.	Requiem Mass -
			Veronica Hingley RIP
Friday	21st Aug	10.30 a.m.	St Pius X (Peter Martelli)
Saturday	22nd Aug	6.00 p.m.	(Bobby Lawrence RIP)
Sunday	23rd Aug	8.30 a.m.	(The Parish)
		10.30 a.m.	(Ros Evans - private intention)

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturday 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m.

EXPOSTION

Wednesday after Mass until noon

ROSARY

Friday 10.00 a.m.

ORDINARIATE MASSES

Sunday 5.30 p.m. & Wednesday 7.00 p.m.



MASS INTENTIONS

Sat 15th Aug - Paul Munro RIP (Sylvia Ryan & Veronica Powell's intention). Sun 16th Aug, 10.30am - Johanna Cox RIP (Fred & Joy Abraham's intention). Tues 18th Aug - Canon Patrick Carey RIP (Mike & Pam Watson's intention). Wed 19th Aug - Denis & Toni Munro (The Catenians' intention). Fri 21st Aug - Peter Martelli (The Catenians' intention). Sat 22nd Aug - Bobby Lawrence RIP (Veronica Powell & Amy Kelly's intention). Sun 23rd Aug, 10.30am - Ros Evans (private intention).

REQUIESCAT IN PACE

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Veronica Hingley who died this week and whose Requiem Mass is on *Thursday 20th August at 10.00am*. Please remember her family in your prayers at this difficult time.

WEEKDAY MASS

Please note that there will be no Mass at 12.05pm on Thursday 20th August.

BAPTISM

Next *Sunday 23rd August*, during the 10.30am Mass, we welcome Theodore Chambers into the family of the Church through the Sacrament of Baptism. Please pray for him, his parents and his godparents as they make this commitment to Christ and his Church.

COLLECTION ENVELOPES

The new boxes of weekly contribution envelopes will be available for collection this weekend, 15th/16th August. If you use the envelope scheme please make sure you pick up your box of envelopes this weekend. If you do not already do so but would like to join the envelope scheme or would like to know more about it, Tom Regan, our parish treasurer, will be available to help after all masses this weekend. There have been recent increases in the Tax Allowances so, if you gift aid your donations, please check that you are still a tax payer!

ST AUGUSTINE OF HIPPO - Feast Day, Friday 28th August

The life, inspiration and continuing protection of St. Augustine, our patron saint, will be celebrated with Mass at **6.00pm on Friday 28th August** followed by a Parish BBQ. Please note that there will be no Mass at 10.30am on that Friday. The church will be open during the day for Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and prayer, from 10.30am until the celebration of Mass. If you are able to spare some time during the day to welcome people, oversee the church and offer tea/coffee to those who wish it, please sign your name on the list in the Porch. If you are hoping to come to the BBQ please put your name on the second Feast Day list.

ST MONICA'S ROOM.

The redecoration of St. Monica's room is now complete but it is requested that this room remains unused until after this weekend as the paint needs time to harden off. Thank you.

FLOWER FESTIVAL

The planning and preparations for St. Augustine's Flower Festival are well under way. This is the next in our series of special celebrations for the 25th Anniversary of our church's consecration. If anyone would like help cover the cost of the flowers by sponsoring one of the displays (perhaps dedicating it to the memory of a loved one), please have a word with Fr. Peter or contact the Parish Office. Thank you.

THANKS

Jacqui Foster would like to thank all those parishioners who supported her sponsored swim to raise funds for the Churches Together in St. Austell 'Bibles for Schools' project. Through her efforts and your support she raised £206 for this continuing initiative. Thank you.

ROSE McHARDY - THANKS

One of our young parishioners, Rose McHardy went on pilgrimage to Lourdes this year with a large group of pilgrims from the Archdiocese of Glasgow. In March, Rose's father ran in the London Marathon to raise funds to enable a young disabled pilgrim to join the pilgrimage and many of our parishioners felt privileged to play their part through sponsoring him. Rose has written to express her appreciation of that support. Please take a little time to read Rose's card and to see if you can spot her in the Archdiocese of Glasgow's pilgrimage photograph!

CHILDREN'S CATECHISM - ENROLEMENT

If your child is Year 2 or above at school this year and you would like them to prepare for the Sacrament of First Holy Communion, catechists will be in the Narthex following all masses next weekend of 22nd/23rd August to enable you to enrol your child(ren) for this year's catechism course. CATECHISM will commence for all groups (including Group3) on Wednesday 16th September, 4.30pm - 5.30pm. Parents are very welcome to stay to the opening session.

PAR DISTRICT CHURCHES TOGETHER - Songs of Praise

St. Augustine's parishioners are warmly invited to join the Par District Churches together for their annual 'Songs of Praise' at the Ship Inn, Polmear, Par, on *Sunday 30th August at 4.30pm*.

'INTO THE LIGHT'

Buckfast Abbey is once again hosting an open air theatre production by the Unleashed Theatre Company, from *Monday 7th until Saturday 12th September*, performances starting at 7.45pm. This year's thought provoking and beautifully written piece is a modern day adaptation of St. John's Gospel, following a group of refugees as they flee Eastern Europe in the 1930's. As they travel they tell 'the greatest story ever told'. Tickets are available from the Abbey Gift Shop or by calling 01364 645506.

CORNWALL CATHOLIC CHOIR - Advance notice

A change of plan! The choir will now begin its rehearsals for the autumn on *Saturday 5th September*. The rehearsal on *19th September* will still take place and there will also be three extra rehearsals during October and November so please put the dates for these added practices in your diaries: *Saturdays 3rd & 24th October and 5th November*, all at *10.30am*. The choir will meet on the second Saturdays of October and November as usual.

COLLECTIONS - Thank you

The parish collection total below does not include Standing Orders which average at £333 per week. Cheques should be made payable to: PRCDTR St. Austell Parish. Parish Collection: £741.00; Candles: £22.59; Cafod Ethiopia Jar: £8.40; Flowers: £3.60; Coffee: £15.75; Parish Maintenance Fund: £10.46.

SICK AND HOUSEBOUND

Please remember in your prayers those in the parish who are sick or housebound, especially: Pauline Abdey, Joy & Fred Abraham, Sheila Alleyn, Sylvia Austin, Marcella Beer, Maura Bennett, James & Margaret Clapp, Mary Coupe, Milena Danielli, Mary Dineen, Sue Dugmore, Mark Eustice, Helen Gibson, Teresita Hill, Joan Insley, John Jones, Paul & Cynthia Longthorp, Carmen Matthews, Sarah Mitchell, Mary O'Brien, Ian Parkinson, Valerie Parkinson, June Parsons, Pamela Platt, Connie Pope, Edwina Porter-Duncan, Tony Shortall, Jenny Stears, Amanda Stickney, Pauline Whitford, Sally Wilson.

Fr. Peter, Deacon John and the parishioners of St. Augustine's extend a very warm welcome to all visitors on holiday in our parish.

We pray that your time in Cornwall and here at St. Augustine's will bring you refreshment and a sense of renewal.

Parish Safeguarding Representatives

Karen Waters - Tel: 01726 842372 Pat Whitehouse - Tel: 01726 814415

Diocesan Safeguarding Office

Tel: 01364 645390

"You have made us for yourself, O Lord, and our hearts are restless until they rest in you."

(St Augustine of Hippo)

St Augustine's Parish is part of Plymouth R.C. Diocese – Registered Charity No. 213227